Public Utilities

Commission of Ohio

Memo

To: Docketing Division

From: Thomas Persinger, Rail Project Specialist, Rail Division
Cc: PUCO Legal Department

Date: 9-23-2022

Re: PUCO Case No. 21-635-RR-FED- In the Matter of a Request for the Installation of
Active Warning Devices at the Chicago Ft. Wayne & Eastern Railroad Crossing,
Pevee Road/TR 237, DOT#532-686H in Allen County, Ohio.

On April 22, 2021, the Ohio Rail Development Commission (ORDC) authorized
construction for Chicago Ft. Wayne & Eastern Railroad to install active warning devices at
the following location:

Street DOT# County Project
Pevee Road/TR 237 532-686H Allen Lights and Gates

On June 16, 2021, the Commission issued a Finding and Order approving the project and
ordering completion by March 16, 2022.

The crossing project has been completed and is in-service as follows:

Street DOT# County Date of
Completion
Pevee Road/TR 237 532-686H Allen 8-10-2021

Accordingly, the above case may be closed.



Persinger, Thomas

From: Sovann, Todd <TSovann@benesch.com>

Sent: Monday, August 16, 2021 9:18 AM

To: Lynch, Michael; Bell, Allen; Hamilton, Heather

Cc: Kurth, Rene; Dale Summers; Kelly HeddenSaulsberry; Greg Breaston; Michael Hissong; Edward Oom;
Biesterveld, Benjamin

Subject: IN-SERVICE NOTIFICATION - Lafayette, OH - Pevee Rd. (TR 237) - PID# 111182

Subject: Lafayette, Allen County, OH — Warning Device Installation at Pevee Rd (TR 237) — 532686H — Northern Region;
MP 250.13; PID# 111182; 19CFER25R

ORDC/PUCO,
Please be advised that the subject project was placed in service on 8/10/21.

Thanks,

Todd Sovann
Rail Public Project Manager

tsovann@benesch.com
mobile: 904-489-4461
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The information contained in this message may be privileged, confidential, protected from disclosure or subject to copyright/patent protection. If the
reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or an employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the intended recipient, you are
hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in
error, please notify us immediately by replying to the message and deleting it from your computer.

From: Sovann, Todd

Sent: Tuesday, July 20, 2021 3:55 PM

To: Michael.Lynch@dot.ohio.gov; Allen.Bell@dot.ohio.gov; Heather.Hamilton@dot.ohio.gov

Cc: Josh Dietrich <jdietrich@rrsignalservices.com>; Kurth, Rene <RKurth@benesch.com>; Dale Summers
<dale.summers@gwrr.com>; Kelly HeddenSaulsberry <kelly.heddensaulsberry@gwrr.com>; Greg Breaston
<greg.breaston@gwrr.com>; Michael Hissong <michael.hissong@gwrr.com>; Edward Oom <edward.oom@gwrr.com>;
Biesterveld, Benjamin <BBiesterveld@benesch.com>; Justin Phillips <jphillips@rrsignalservices.com>

Subject: CONSTRUCTION START NOTIFICATION - Lafayette, OH - Pevee Rd. (TR 237)

Subject: Lafayette, Allen County, OH — Warning Device Installation at Pevee Rd (TR 237) — 532686H — Northern Region;
MP 250.13; PID# 111182; 19CFER25R
ORDC/PUCO,

Please be advised that the subject project is scheduled to start on August 4, 2021. RRSS (copied here) will be
performing the work on behalf of CFER. Please let me know if you have any questions.
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